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Section 380.503  Lead-Based Paint  

All Units eligible for Rental Assistance payments must be free of lead-based paint hazards.  For Units in buildings constructed prior to January 1, 1978, Landlords must certify to the LAA and the Agency that they have visually inspected the Unit for lead-based paint hazards and, if such hazards have been found, have performed remediation, abatement, or encapsulation, in conformance with federal and State law.  For buildings constructed on or after January 1, 1978, Landlords shall certify, using the form prescribed by the Agency to the LAA, that the buildings or Units contain no lead-based paint. 
